

Personal Contact Info

204 S. Cromwell St.

Colfax, WA 99111

509-592-7486 cell
timwall79@hotmail.com

To view our church

website visit:

www.macedoniaindependent

baptist.com

Sending Church

Missions Baptist Church 407 Walkertown Guthrie Rd Winston-Salem, NC 27101 Phone: (336) 723-3775

Pastor Eric Combs

Mission Address

Macedonia World
Baptist Missions
P.O. Box 519
Braselton, GA 30517

Phone: (706) 654-2818 FAX: (706) 654-2816

Email: mwbm@mwbm.org

Romans 10:13-15

For whosoever shall call upon the name of the Lord shall be saved. How then shall they call on him in whom they have not believed? and how shall they believe in him of whom they have not heard? and how shall they hear without a preacher? And how shall they preach, except they be sent? as it is written, How beautiful are the feet of them that preach the gospel of peace, and bring glad tidings of good things!

The Wall Family Missionaries to Washington State



August 30, 2023

Dear Praying Friends,

On July 24-28th, we held Vacation Bible School. We were the only church in Colfax to do a VBS this summer. Our theme was dinosaurs and the kids loved it! The Saturday before VBS, Colfax held a children's parade. We borrowed a dinosaur costume and Layla went through the parade as a



dinosaur while we passed out invitations to VBS! Our VBS ran Monday through Friday and we had between 24-28 children each night with 31 different children in attendance throughout the week. We had an 8-year-old boy saved on Wednesday night! Praise the Lord! His family does not currently attend church anywhere but has started homeschooling and some of the other homeschool families have been inviting them to church. Pray for this family.

The week after VBS we headed to Montana for a family camp with other northwest missionaries with our mission board. I cannot begin to tell you what a blessing and encouragement this was to our family. We praise the Lord for the good fellowship and everyone who worked so hard to make it possible. The Lord used the following verse in a very special way in our lives that week. "Blessed be the Lord God, the God of Israel, who only doeth wondrous things" (Psalm 72:18).

At the beginning of the summer, we had a young man start attending our church. He lives in Oakesdale and drove about 30 minutes to come to church. He said he was looking for a church that preached the Bible, not one just telling jokes and talking about sports and movies. He came alone faithfully all summer. He left for Bible college in August and we held a going away potluck for him. Pray for the Lord's hand of direction in his life.

A couple of weeks ago a lady and her 7-year-old daughter visited our church for the first time. She is from the Philippines and just moved into a house behind the church. A couple in our church spent a year teaching in the Philippines and so they connected with her right away. She is in the middle of a divorce, so please pray for her situation.

Please be much in prayer for our upcoming county fair, September 7th-10th. This is the largest event in our county during the year. Our church will once again have a fair booth where we will pass out tracts, John/Romans booklets, and invitations to our fall festival in October. Please pray we will be able to reach many families through this outreach!

THANK YOU so much for your faithful prayers and support!

In Christ,

Tim, Jennifer, Jason, & Layla Wall